Vaughan Gething AC/AM Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services



Ein cyf/Our ref VG/08857/19

Janet Finch-Saunders AM Chair, Petitions Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff CF99 1NA

Government.Committee.Business@gov.wales

15 January 2020

Dear Janet,

Thank you for your further letter of 16 December on behalf of the Petitions Committee regarding the provision of pre-biopsy mpMRI scans for men with suspected prostate cancer.

As I described in my earlier correspondence, while Health Boards are transitioning to this new service model, people with suspected prostate cancer will continue to be investigated in line with the health board's existing clinical pathways. We must not lose sight of the fact that all men in Wales with suspected prostate cancer will continue to be offered expert NHS diagnostic care as we transition to the new standard.

My officials will be meeting with the health boards later this month to ensure that the relevant equipment, training and capacity will be in place from April 2020. I will write to the Petitions Committee with a further update then.

I hope this is helpful.

Yours sincerely,

Vaughan Gething AC/AM

Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Gohebiaeth. Vaughan. Gething@llyw.cymru Correspondence. Vaughan. Gething@gov. wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.